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Minutes for 139th Annual General Meeting of  The Insurance Institute of Manchester
Location:  Cloud Bar, Beetham Tower, 303 Deansgate, Manchester, M3 4LQ
Date and Time: Thursday 30th April 2015 Noon

Chair: Martin Jackson 
Members Present: Martin Jackson, Steve Mason, Katie Jackson, Fintan Griffin, Lynn Wigfield, Suchit Desai, Sandra Hinds, Naomi Jackson, Eleanor Moore, Ruhel Miah, Stephen Bridge, Steven Campbell, Mark Holdsworth, Ramzy Abu-Eda, Neil Atkinson, Meiling Aw, Nigel Bailey, Scott Barnett, Colin Buckland, Kate Burke, Diane Carter, Karen Cartridge, Julie Clarey, Mike Cranny, Lisa Davidson, Jason Denton, Norrie Erwin, Liz Greenwood, Caroline Griffiths-Davies, Simon Hodgin, Mark Holdsworth, Paul Lee, Charlene McConville, Natasha Miotk, Ian Muldowney, Stuart Porter, Paula Williams.  
Martin Jackson (President) opened the meeting by talking about his year as president. He has been very proud to lead the Institute over the last 12 months as it continues to grow. There are now more people involved with the different committees, which continue to deliver an excellent range of social and professional events. 

The Institute has engaged with more organisations across the Manchester region than ever before, leading to a greater awareness of our work and what benefits we can bring to them. These closer working relationships are down to Karen Cartridges work as ‘liaison officer’ for the Institute and her hard work has really paid off. 

Martin paid individual thanks to all of the committee heads and the office staff, Sandra & Naomi for their hard work and ensuring that the Institute ran so smoothly. He is particularly proud that their charity work has raised over £38,000 and local charities like Francis House Hospice would benefit from this money. Part of this money was raised at the annual dinner, which was a great success.   
The AGM agenda had been issued at the beginning of April and any objections were to be raised 14 days in advance of the meeting. No objections have been received. Martin recommended that members vote in favour of all the resolutions being proposed, which were as follows: -
· To receive and confirm the minutes of the last AGM. Stuart Frost proposed and Norrie Erwin seconded.
· The proposed President for the institute for 2015-2016 is Fintan Griffin of Compass Broker Services.
· The proposed Deputy President of the institute for 2015-2016 is Katie Jackson of Bollington Insurance Brokers Ltd.  

· To receive and adopt the Treasurer’s report and accounts for 2014.

· To receive and adopt the annual report of council for 2014-15.
· To elect the following vice presidents for the session 2015-16: - Under rule 11a) David Gillan, Barry Thompson & Martin Jackson.  Under rule 11b) K Cartridge, D Barton Sharratt, M Cranny, S Hodgin, S Mason, N Erwin.
· To elect the following ex-officio members of the council for the session 2015-2016: - Secretary: Laura Sewell – Allianz Insurance.  
Treasurer: Eleanor Moore - C&C Insurance Brokers Ltd. 
Education Secretary: David Gillan of McLarens. 
· To elect the following committee chairman & representatives: - 
Events: Suchit Desai, Allianz.  
CPD: Katie Jackson - Bollington Insurance Brokers Ltd
Dinner Secretary: Stacey Sheridan – Ten Insurance. 
CII NW & Council Rep: Mike Cranny - Create Solutions Ltd
Education Officer: David Gillan of McLarens.
Finance:  Martin Jackson of McParland Finn Ltd. 
Constitution Officer: Mike Cranny - Create Solutions Ltd.
· To elect the following Council members for the session 2015-2016: Stephen Bridge, Karen Cartridge, Mike Cranny, Suchit Desai, Norrie Erwin, Marc Hargreaves, Paul Heathcote, Naomi Jackson, Stephen Lowe, Charlene McConville, Ruhel Miah, Natasha Miotk, Laura Sewell, Stacey Sheridan, Barry Thompson, Kathy Williams. 

· To appoint Warburton & Co Accountants for the session 2015-16.
· To appoint Martin Jackson of McParland Finn Ltd as the Charities Representative.

Steve Mason proposed these and Karen Cartridge seconded.

Martin Jackson introduced Fintan Griffin as the new President and handed the badge to him and received the Past President’s badge. Katie Jackson received the Deputy Presidents badge. 

Fintan thanked Martin for his hard work over the last 12 months and confirmed how much he was looking forward to the role. Fintan also welcomed his guests, as he had family members, and representatives from his chosen charities present. He has worked in the Manchester Insurance market for the last 30 years, grew up in the area and has been an active member of the Institute for several years. He thanked everyone for their support and to Katie Jackson for agreeing to become Deputy President.   
The charities which Fintan would like the Institute to support over the next year are Leisure for Autism, Safe Gorton and Jump Space. These are all local charities which receive little to no government funding and make a huge difference to individuals lives. Paul Lake, a representative from Jump Space gave a short speech about the work which they did with families of disabled children & their siblings and how much they rely upon donations by local people & organisations. 

There was also a special presentation from The Christie to Norrie Erwin, Sandra McDonald and Naomi Jackson to thank them for all of their hard work with fundraising over the last few years. 
Fintan then passed over to Catherine Bell who did a seminar on ‘The Power of Networking’ and this also incorporated some of the work undertook by ‘Safe Gorton’. 
Meeting closed 12.40pm 

